Central NY YFC PO Box 362 Oneonta, NY 13820

Return Service Requested

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Oneonta, NY Permit No. 291

YFC Office Phone (607) 432-0594 (9am-noon, M-F)

http://centralnewyork.yfc.net

cnyyfco@cnyyfc.org



October 2022 Newsletter

Upcoming Events

- -Operation Christmas Child—Shoebox Packing Party-Teen Center-Nov. 10, 6-8pm, Spaghetti Dinner Before Packing, Donations of Items Needed for Shoeboxes and/or Shipping-\$9.00/box, Contact Mike Knowlton at 988-3006.
- White Elephant Gift Exchange Teen Center-December 15.
- -Christmas Party-Show Team-Date (Dec.) and Place TBD.
- -Teen Center-Thursdays-6-8pm.
- -Unatego Campus Life-Tuesdays, 6:30-8:30pm at Unadilla Elementary School.
- -Knowlton Yard Sale- Closed for the winter.
- -Friday Night Youth Group-Community Gospel, 7-9pm, contact Mike.
- -Anchor-Community Gospel, Sundays, 5pm, contact Mike.



CNYYFC Staff:

Dorothy Davidson-Executive Director Mike Knowlton-Ministry Staff Susan Gielskie-Equine Program Jody Wisse-Office Manager



Hi, I am Susan Gielskie, a new employee for Central NY YFC and also currently an online college student studying animation. I grew up in Delaware County on a homestead with my five, soon to be six, siblings.

I became involved with Youth for Christ through the Show Team program. I have really enjoyed learning about God and horses throughout the years of my participation. I will be helping Dorothy with the Equine Show Team Program April through November. When the Show Team ends for the winter I will be meeting with teens from a homeschooling group on Mondays at 10 am and Fridays after school 3:30-4pm. During these meetings the teens will continue to learn about horses as well as participate in Bible lessons.

To be able to pass on my positive experience to other young teens will be exciting and I am looking forward to this opportunity.

God bless, Susan Gielskie

Praises

- -Teen Center Front Door Portico is completed (see picture below).
- -For the new shed to store the lawn mower and other equipment at the TC.
- -For a new staff person to help with the Equine Program.
- -That we are participating in an event with other area Youth Groups.
- -We had a safe season for the Show Team that will be ending soon.



Prayer

- -For the Unatego Campus Life Club that will be meeting in the Unadilla Elementary School during the school year.
- -For more volunteers and Board members.
- -For the upcoming Christmas season and for opportunities to tell teens about Jesus.
- -For teens hearts to be open to hear the good news while participating in YFC ministries and events.

<u>YFC's 5 Essentials</u> for fruitful and sustainable ministry sites-Widespread Prayer, Loving Relationships, Faithful Bible Teaching, Collaborative Community Strategy, and Adults Who Empower.

For your convenience, we now accept online donations securely through PayPal -

